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Four Way Test 
of the things we 
think, say or do:

Is it the TRUTH? 
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

MEETINGS
9th April 2020(Meeting 2966) 
Zoom Meeting    7.30pm
Invitation will be sent by email.  
Please enter waiting room before 7.30pm 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
HAS BEEN CANCELLED WILL ADVISE WHEN 
THIS RETURNS

Thursday evening we experienced our first Zoom Meeting. It
was good to have 16 participants and well done for giving it a
go! We initiated this not just for Rotary business but also to
hear how everyone is going. If you are having difficulty using
Zoom just give me a ring and we can talk you through it. It is
new to us all. One thing that I do ask is that you can be there,
in the waiting room, ready to start the meeting at 7.30pm.
We have the free version of Zoom and so we only have 40
minutes to complete the meeting. This should be long enough
if you are in ready to start at the scheduled time. It is possible
that we will be unable to have face to face meetings for the
next three months so this is the next best way to stay
connected. Happy Easter, stay safe and well everyone.

We know with acquaintance comes fellowship, with fellowship comes the desire for service, and with service
comes the justification for our continued service for an organised group.” Copyrighted material in the book is
reprinted by special permissions granted by the copyright owners only to Rotary International.

The book contains 144 songs including an additional 40 songs which did not appear in the previous edition. It is 
understood that individual clubs appointed a member to be a song leader. 

The booklet contains songs specific to Rotary such as “The Fellowship of Rotary” key of F; “That Rotary Smile” key 
of G and Rotary My Rotary: key of F and also national anthems such as “God Save the Queen key of G (Great 
Britain) and the last song in the book “The Star-Spangled Banner” key of A Flat (USA). There was a specific song 
“Welcome to Governor” to the tune Clementine in key of G to be sung at the governor’s visit and “To the Visitors” 
key of G to sing when visitors attended a dinner meeting.  

Times have changed. -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------Hugh Scott

From the Club’s historian records.

During the earlier years of Rotary, it was a common practice to sing 
songs at dinner meetings and Rotary International produced a 
booklet entitled “Songs for the Rotary Club”. 

The only booklet in our records is dated January 1956 and contains 
the following message: “It has been well said that a singing Rotary 
Club is a good club. It is much more. It is a cordial club – a friendly 
club – a cooperative club



Member’s News
We think of David and Jan Harding.  David is now living at Opal Care following a short stint in Moruya 
Hospital  after suffering a heart attack.  We send them our love and best wishes especially with Jan being 
unable to visit as the Home is  in “lock down” with the coronavirus.
Another of our members in “lock down” is Joe Scorer at the Manor.  He is doing OK except for a back 
problem, which is bothering him at the moment.
Alan Russell was able to catch up with Hardy Pradhan on his travels in South Australia. Yesterday Hardy 
moved into a retirement villa in Gol Gol, near Mildura where his son and family reside. Hardy does not 
want to sever links with the Club and will remain a member. We are pleased to hear that Hardy and wish 
you well in your new home.  

Rotary Theme 2020-2021 is
Rotary Opens Doors. 

Rotary International President-elect Holger 
Knaack is encouraging Rotarians to seize the 
many opportunities Rotary offers to enrich 
their lives and the communities they serve. ... 
“We believe that our acts of service, big and 
small, create opportunities for people who 
need our help,” Knaack said.

Annual Grant to ANU Third Year Medical Students

There were four applicants for the $3000 grant offered but because of obvious reasons we were 
unable to interview the students.  The Board decided to increase the Grant to $4,000 for this year 
and to give each student $1,000.  The students are Connor Larson,  Nicola Marshall,  Katelyn 
Wilson and Dean Robertson.  
We look forward to meeting the students later in the year and hearing their account of assisting 
during this difficult time. Thrown into the deep end at the start of their medical career!

YTD as at 28th March

Pakistan 33      (2019  - 146)
Afghanistan 2      (2019   - 29)

“Well done is better than well said” – Benjamin Franklin

Rotary theme for 2020-2021 is
Rotary Opens Opportunities


